
Hatfield Peverel St. Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER and HAPPY CHRISTMAS!

15th December 2023

Dear Parents and carers,

What a very busy Christmas week we have had!
Huge thanks to Mrs Robinson and her team for overcoming the challenges faced by 

out current situation. They managed to overcome the problems and produced a 
delicious Christmas meal for the children.

I would also like  to thank all the school staff who worked all lunchtime in order to 
serve up and deliver the meals to the children.

‘Christmas teamwork made the dream-work’! It was very clear that this was a huge 
undertaking; but the children loved it! 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend.
From Mrs Black and the St Andrew’s team.

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING SCHOOL COMMUNICATIONS

You will be aware that this week we have sent communications via both
Parentmail and ParentPay. This appears to have gone well with the vast
majority of the school now signed up to ParentPay and (hopefully) receiving
school comms. We will therefore begin to ‘faze out’ Parentmail with
immediate effect. Needless to say if you have any queries regarding
ParentPay then please do contact the school office.

Tuesday 19th December
Class Christmas Parties

Children can come to 
school in party clothes!

A BIG St. Andrew’s thank you to 
Mrs Robinson, Mrs Free, Mrs Kett 

& Miss Adams for managing to 
produce a fabulous Christmas lunch 

for the children in these most 
challenging times!  

This is the last newsletter 
of 2023. Wishing you all a 
very merry Christmas and 
hoping that for all of us 

2024 is a happier and kinder 
new year!



Autumn Term 2023 – dates for your diary:-
Monday 18th December: JSA Christmas Raffle Draw/Christmas Crafts

Tuesday 19th December: Class Christmas Parties (party clothes can be worn)
Wednesday 20th December: Church Christmas Carol Service 11:15am (all welcome)

Wednesday 20th December: last day of term 1pm finish

Thursday 4th January 2024: children return to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years • Tuesday 19th December – Class Christmas 
Parties (children can come to school in party 
clothes)

• Wednesday 20th December – last day of term 
– 1pm finish

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6 Link to Google form for mobile phones
https://forms.gle/MU3e6bowiZVHrxi5A

Reception admissions for academic year 
starting in September 2024

As you may be aware, the primary school
(Reception) admission round opened on Monday
6 November 2023, for parents of children to
apply for a Reception school place for the
academic year that starts in September 2024.

The statutory national closing date for
applications is 15 January 2024.

From 6 November 2023, applications can be
made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.
99% of parents in Essex applied online last
year.

All of the application information is available on
the website above.

Even if a parent already has a sibling at the
school, they need to apply if they have a child
due to start Reception next September

Parents with Year 2 Children

Year 2- 3 admissions for September 2024

As you are aware, parents of current Year 2
children at an infant school need to make a
formal application to the Council for a Year 3
place and can do so via the
website www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.

The junior admission round opened on 6
November 2023, for parents of children in
Year 2 at an infant school to apply for a junior
school (Year 3) place for September 2024.

The statutory national closing date for
applications is 15 January 2024.

From 6 November 2023, applications can be
made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions.

https://forms.gle/MU3e6bowiZVHrxi5A
http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


For more artwork please follow:
https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who celebrate their birthdays between:
11th December to 7th January 2024

Holly, Toby R, Isabelle A, Myles, Max D, Elliott, Isla T, Thomas O, 
James S, Lola-Rose, James P, Alexander D, Erin, Louis-Junior

Mrs Black, Mrs Gardiner, Miss Tuttlebury,

If you need to drop off or collect your child outside of the usual school
hours, please come to the green rec gate and call the school office. There is
no access for children or visitors through the red car park gate.

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en


Thank you so much to 

the JSA volunteers and 

staff for running last 

night’s Christmas 

Disco.

Lots of fun was had, 

moves made and 

sweets eaten!



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple – Olivia C
Birch – Hugo  
Cherry - Ella
Fir – Delilah

Maple – George
Oak – Archie
Rowan – Lily

Sycamore – Bobbi

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  Enjoyment
Every child is loved and known. Every child shines.

Points for this week!

Berwicks 473

Greystones 446

Priory 412

Vinehurst 473

WELL DONE TO 
VINEHURST AND

BERWICKS
HOUSES!



Shining at Home

A huge well done to Freddie who 

completed his PBT (a type of 

radiotherapy), and all with that 

lovely big smile on his face!

Although Freddie is not with us in 

class at the moment we think of him 

a lot and will be so excited when he 

is well enough to return.



CHRISTMAS 

DINNER FUN







Thank you to Mrs. Waring for organising this whole event.

We are so lucky that she shares her passion with us all.



Find out more from Dame Rachel’s 
video here on YouTube.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WKxrjYeSg_w




THE BIG AMBITION:

Closing date has been extended
to Friday 19th January 2024

A message from Essex Police:-

Are you planning on giving your child a new games console, mobile phone,

tablet, or computer game this Christmas? Or do you have friends or family who

are?

Visit www.essex.police.uk/sortyoursettings for practical things you can do to

help make your child’s new device safer when they are online.

#StaySafe

http://www.essex.police.uk/sortyoursettings







